TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON
CLEAN ENERGY TASK FORCE
MONTHLY MEETING

TUESDAY, May 6, 2014
EAST HAMPTON TOWN HALL
Unapproved Minutes
Present:  John Greeno (arrived at 5:12 during the discussion of item #4), Adam Dawidowicz, Peter D’Addario, and Martin Podskoch
Absent: Javette Allen
1. Call to Order – Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz called the meeting to order at 5:06 p.m.
2. Approval of Minutes:  April 1, 2014 – Martin Podskoch made a motion to accept the April 1, 2014 minutes as written, seconded by Peter D’Addario.  Vote: 3-Yes; 2-Absent (Javette Allen and John Greeno).  Motion passed.
3. High School – Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz stated that he would reach out to members of CREC to get an update on the status of the project.
4. Spring/Fall Campaigns- 
May 10 Open House – The members put together an agenda for the day and discussed refreshments and signs.  Chairman Greeno volunteered to come up with a design for the signs and will forward to the members for approval.
Residential, commercial – The open house scheduled for May 10 will cover residential (Marty Podskoch) and commercial (Dr. Palmer).

Contractor selection – The members had a special meeting in April to interview the contractors.  Selections were made at that meeting.
Solar Initiative – The members discussed focusing on schools and the PTO to inform, educate and promote as well as events such as the Haddam Neck Fair.  They also discussed having representatives from Solar companies attend a CETF meeting in July or August to do a presentation for the members. A brief discussion followed about Change Wind Corp. Chairman Greeno stated that he will set up a campaign at the May 10 Open House event and follow up by tracking.
5. Municipal Building Assessments-Benchmarking
Building wish list, complete document, outstanding fuel bills – Marty Podskoch will contact the finance department to get the fuel bills for the municipal building (July 2009 to present) for benchmarking purposes.  The members decided to table the wish list for 6 months.  They discussed organizing a walk through assessment of the Public Works building, Water Pollution and the firehouse.
6. New Business - The members discussed the drive for new members for the CETF Committee.  Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz stated that he would check with Cathy Sirois for any applications that may be on file.  Chairman Greeno stated that he spoke with Javette Allen about her possible resignation from the CETF Committee.  
7. Adjournment – Martin Podskoch made a motion to adjourn at 6:01 p.m., seconded by Adam Dawidowicz.  Vote:  4-Yes; 0-No; 1-Absent (Javette Allen)  Motion passed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Christine Castonguay
Recording Secretary

